## October 4, 2019

As you may recall, the Fire Division applied for three different AFG Grants at the end of 2018. We have recently learned that we were awarded a grant from that application period for a vehicle exhaust removal system upgrade at Station 2. The legislation attached to this email was developed by Lt. Brad Hemphill and Kris Ledford to authorize accepting this grant award. I thought that this was submitted to the Law Department by the deadline for legislation for the October 8<sup>th</sup> meeting, but it was not. To take advantage of this grant, we need to accept it with this or similar legislation before the October 11<sup>th</sup> deadline. As such, despite my error in getting it submitted by the deadline, I need to ask Council to consider it and consider first reading passage at the October 8<sup>th</sup> meeting.

Thank you,

Chief Funai